MAXSTOKE PARISH COUNCIL   www.maxstokeparishcouncil.org.uk
Mr John Poole                                                                  Ersthaus,

Clerk to the Council                                                         Atherstone Road,

Tel 01675 481427                                                            Over Whitacre. B46 2LP

Mobile 07745249613.                                                    johnfurnaceend@gmail.com
Minutes of the Council Meeting held on Wednesday 16th Feb. 2022
1.  Present:        Councillors P Hoskin Chair                  Village Hall P Burgess                                                                                              
                                               L Jones                               Public R Lane                                                     
                                               R Green                                        

                                                       M Page                                      
                                     Clerk J Poole                                                                        
2.   Apologies: Cllr S Parker.
3.   Declaration of pecuniary and non-pecuniary interest: None 

4.1. Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 24th Nov. 2021.  

      Having been circulated it was proposed by Cllr L Jones and seconded by Cllr
      R Green and unanimously resolved that the minutes of the meeting are a true

      record and the Chairman signed the document.   

 4.2. Matters arising from the previous minutes: 
  None.
 5. Police Report:

     Nothing to report. 
 6.  Correspondence:
The correspondence, issued on a separate sheet, was discussed and minuted below or elsewhere, distributed or put on the Notice Board.

a. CSW Broadband News, emailed to Cllrs.
b. Warwickshire Police anti drink driving campaign.
c. Church gate handrail email, see below item 12, Maxstoke Church.
d. Information regarding the Queens Platinum Jubilee. 

e. Clerks & Council magazines.

7.   Planning:

      There were two application for weeks 46 to 5, 2021/22
      PAP/2021/0701, Constantine, Packington La, erection of a two-storey extension.
      Cllrs all informed with no comments/objections raised.
      PAP/2022/0059, Church End Cottage, Packington Lane, two-storey extension.
      Following discussions, the clerk was asked to comment on the application, raising
      concerns about the size of the proposed extension but to rely on NWBC Planning 

      Officers to consider the Green Belt regulations and the impact on the character of 
      the neighbourhood when making their decision.
       PAP/2021/0406 Arden Croft, Church Lane, this planning application was
       considered at a recent council meeting resulting in no objections however NWBC
       have refused the application on the grounds of permitted development rights.
       Mr R Lane has attended the meeting to ask the council to support his appeal to

       regain the permitted development rights by making a Representation to the appeal

       The council all agreed to support the appeal on the grounds of safety as the

       proposed application will allow the resident to turn their vehicles around and 

       drive onto the road safely, clerk to action. 
  8.  Garden Contract:
       Cllr P Hoskin presented a quote from Rae Rose to provide two small oak barrels
       at a cost of £120, Cllr M Page proposed to accept the quote and Cllr L Jones

       seconded the proposal.

       The council requested the clerk to contact WCC Highways to confirm that the 

       planting sites are acceptable. 
   9.  Patient Reference Group:

 Cllr L Jones reported that Practice Manager has communicated by email as 

 follows. 
 Covid Vaccinations are no longer available at the practise and the tents have been

       removed, requests for vaccination should be arrange by telephoning 119.

 The practise is maintaining the use of masks and social distancing but are in

 general back to operating as normal.
10.  Maxstoke Village Hall:
       Paul Burgess reported that during January nearly £1000 worth of bookings have

       been taken and lots of enquiries are still being received.
       The new chairs are now installed and in use improving the appearance of the hall,

       Paul thanked the council for their donation.

       The Hall Committee have decided that a permanent wi-fi system is required at a
       approximate cost of £350 per annum, the events require card payments, the use of

       cash is rare now and could encourage the hall to be used by businesses.    
       Paul Burgess reported that the Hall committee have found it very difficult to find

       funding for a larger rebuilt kitchen extension and would now concentrate on a 
       refurbished kitchen possibly costing up to £15k. The council all agreed that that
       they would support this approach and would support the project financially.
       A Pub Night is scheduled for the 18th March and an event to commemorate the
       Queens Platinum Jubilee is to be arranged. 

11. Finance:
11.1 Bank Reconciliation Sheet: The clerk presented the Balance Sheet to the 
        council, which was checked against the current Bank Statement. Cllr P Hoskin
        proposed to accept the document, Cllr L Jones seconded the motion which was
        carried, the Chairman duly signed the Balance Sheet.

11.2 Cheques to approve and sign: The following invoices were circulated and
        cheques presented for payment and signing, Cllr L Jones proposed signing, Cllr
        R Green seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.
Ch No 100229   Chairs for Maxstoke Village Hall                £2720.40
Ch No 100230   WALC, Training                                              £15.00
Ch No 100231   Petty Cash for 12 Months                                 £50.00

Ch No 100232   Maxstoke Church Yard Maint.                       £870.00

Ch No 100233   Maxstoke Messenger                                   see below

Ch No 100234   Air Ambulance                                               £200.00
         The donation to the Maxstoke Messenger was postponed because the council

         argued that if the messenger continues to be emailed only there are no costs
         incurred for paper or ink. The clerk agreed to investigate the matter.
11.3 Precept: The clerk had previously presented the budget for 2022/23 and the 
        implications to resident’s tax burden if the precept is set at £7350.
      . Cllr R Green had proposed that the precept is set at £7350 and Cllr L
        Jones seconded the proposal and the council all agreed.

12.   Maxstoke Church. 
        The email from Mr M Fetherston-Dilke requesting financial help to repair the
        damaged church gate handrail was presented and following discussions the
        councillors all agreed they were not prepared to accept responsibility after the
        recent dealings with WCC Highways, clerk to reply to the email.
13.   AOB:
13.1 Lorries Wood Corner Farm: Cllr R Green has obtained permission to sight a sign
        at the T junction at the end of Shepherds Lane to direct Creative freight lorries to
        turn right to avoid driving up Church Lane. However, because of the Fillongley
        Bridge works the road will have to be closed thus delaying sighting the sign.    
13.2 The clerk presented the quote for emptying the dog waste bin fortnightly and the
        Council unanimously agreed to the two-year fixed annual price of £72.80.
13.3 The clerk reported that he was still awaiting the outcome of the gate scheme at
        the three roads into Maxstoke put forward to Warwickshire County Council 
        by our County Cllr for funding consideration.
13.4 Church Lane trees complaint is being dealt with by WCC Highways.
13.5 WALC Understanding Council Meetings, the council all agreed that the new

        Cllrs M Page and S Parker could attend at a cost of £25 each. 
13.5 John Gold’s yard was discussed, councillors were concerned it has become a 

        scrapyard and he should not be living perminately in a caravan. Councillors were 
        asked to forward their concerns to the clerk so a letter could be sent from the 

        council and if there is no improvement then inform NWBC Environmental 
        Health.
13.6 Cllr L Jones reported that a resident has inquired about planting wild flowers on
        the verges. The clerk has investigated and found a Verge Management article 

        on the WCC website. The Chairman agreed to read the article and report back.  
14.   Date of next meeting Wednesday 25th May 2022    
15.   Close of the meeting: The meeting closed at 9.50 p.m.

Signed………………………….                     Date………………………. 
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